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Hello  Meadowbrook  Families,

As the school  year comes to an end, our  students  will  be taking  their  End of  
the Year Assessments.  After  our  assessment are complete,  your grszií« teacher 
will  be sending  home  their  results.  Please be on the look  out .

In order  to ensure that all checks received  for  payment  of  student  meals have 
adequate  time  to be processed  by the bank prior  to the end  of  the 2023/24 
school  year, checks will  no longer  be accepted  as payment  for  meal services 
after May 1st.. Effective May 1, 2024, the Food  and Nutrition  Services 
Department  cannot  accept  checks as payment  for  student  meals for  the 
remainder  of  this school  year. 

On May 7th, fourth  quarter  interim  reports  will  be issued.  On May 24, we will  
have an Early Release Day.  On May 27th, there  is no school .  

Attending  our  SAC meetings  is a fantastic way to get  involved  with  our school 
community .  If you are interested  in volunteering  at Meadowbrook  Elementary, 
please visit www.browardschools .com/volunteers  to become  an approved  
volunteer .  Be sure to visit our  website : meadowbrook .browardschools .com 
and follow  us on Twitter  at @MeadowbrookElem  for  announcements  and 
photos . 

-David J. Levine, Principal



As we enter  the home  stretch of the fourth  quarter,  I would  like to take the opportunity  to thank each stakeholder  
that is a part  of the Meadowbrook  Elementary family.    With  your unwavering  support  Meadowbrook  Elementary is 
definitely  an Awesome Place to Be!    Please continue  to assist us in the last quarter  of the school  year:

Ø Be sure to check the testing  calendar  with  specific  testing  dates

Stay in contact  with  your grszií« teachers through  our  planners,  notes, and phone  calls or text messages

Ø Make sure we have your most recent  contact  information  so that we may contact  you about  your child

Ø Communicate  with  your grszií« teacher .

A strong  cooperative  relationship  is key to the success of your child . Additionally,  in the weeks ahead, several events 
have been  planned  to celebrate  our  «®¯ik|®«í hard  work  and success . Please stay connected . Remember  parents  
support  Makes Meadowbrook  Elementary an Awesome Place to Be!

Thanks,
Raylene Z. Thomas, Intern  Principal

Title 1 News 
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Thank you,  parents, for  your 
participation  in our  SAC meetings  to 
assist and provide  input  on all Title I 
documentation,  events, and 
trainings .   As our  year is drawing  to a 
close, we are so proud  of  all our 
accomplishments .  We are looking  
forward  to working  together  with  
you to make our  next school  year at 
Meadowbrook  the best it can be.  
Please reach out  and contact  us if 
you have any ideas to propose  for 
next year.   Happy  to keep  you 
informed  of  all up-and-coming  Title I 
information . 

(754) 323 - 6500

Our  school  year is quickly  coming  to an 
end .  Please let me thank you for all your 
support  during  this 2023-2024 school 
year.   Please continue  to encourage  your 
child  to do  Imagine  (blue  robot),  both  at 
school  and at home .  We will  continue  to 
provide  assistance for our A1/Level 1 
students  who need  additional  instruction  
until  the end  of the year.  If you have any 
questions, I am always available for you.  
Ms. Gutierrez  (754) 323-6500.  Delighted  
to provide  you with  information  on all 
things  ESOL.

ESOL News 
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(754) 323 - 6500

School Advisory Council 
The School Advisory  Council  is a group  

composed  of  the administrators,  teachers, 

parents, community  members,  business 

partners, and other  staff members . The 

committee  reviews overall  school  operations  

and monitors  student  achievement . Each year 

the SAC team generates  several school -wide  

objectives  for the following  year. These 

objectives  are the cornerstone  of  our school  

improvement  plan. The school  improvement  

plan outlines  our objectives  along  with  the 

actions being  implemented  throughout  the 

school  aimed  at assisting us in attaining  our 

goals. The SAC committee  meets monthly  in 

the media  center. These meetings  are open  to 

the public  and we welcome  and invite  all to  

participate . 

If you are interested  in participating  in our SAC 

meetings,  please contact  Luisa Hanfling , SAC 

Chair at 

luisa.hanfling@browardschoolschools .com.  

May 2024

Attendance
Attendance  Matters!  Please contact  the 
school  each time  your child  is absent and 
provide  the school  with  the reason for the 
absence. The Meadowbrook  Elementary 
Attendance  Hotline  number  is (754) 323-
6502.  This line is open  24 hours/  7 days a 
week for  your convenience . Phone excuses 
and excuse notes must be received  within  
48 hours of  the absence. Please contact  Ms. 
Julienne,  Attendance  Manger  at (754) 323-
6500 should  you have any questions  
regarding  attendance . Remember : 
Attendance  Counts!  All  Day, Every Day!

Uniform Policy
Our  Unified  Dress Code  Policy consists of 
the following :
Ç Docker style 

pants/shorts/skorts/jumpers must be 
navy blue or khaki.

Ç Collared,  polo -style shirts must be 
light  blue,  royal blue,  navy blue, 
yellow, or white .

Ç Jeans/denim  material  is PROHIBITED 
except  for School Spirit  Fridays when 
worn  with  a School Spirit  shirt.

Ç Baggy pants, saggy pants, and cargo  
pants are PROHIBITED.

Ç Caps are allowed  for P.E., weather 
conditions,  religious  reasons, and 
medical  reasons only.

In the event your child  comes to school  
wearing  inappropriate  attire, you may be 
contacted  and asked to bring  appropriate  
clothing  to school . 
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Volunteers
Volunteers  are welcome  at Meadowbrook  
Elementary School. As always, student  and 
staff safety are of utmost  importance . 
Therefore,  in accordance  with  SB1774/HB, 
Florida  Statute 943.043 all individuals  
wishing  to assist with  students  in any 
capacity at school, including  class parties  
or on field  trips  must complete  a volunteer  
on-line application  at: 
https ://www .browardschools .com/voluntee
rs.  The approval  process takes 
approximately  two weeks. A specific 
volunteer  badge  will  be made for each 
individual  that has been  approved . 
We would  like to receive the ê5~zik| 
School Award .ë This award is given  to 
schools with  a large  number  of assistance 
hours generated  by their  volunteers . 
Please help  us by being  a volunteer  and 
getting  involved  in our  school . It is the 
children  who benefit  the most!

Lost 
Property
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Five Tips Toward a More Positive Attitude
1. Kids model  their  §^ªk|®«í behavior . If they see you bouncing  back from  setbacks, ®rk·ízz learn to 
do  the same.
2. Help  them see a way around  obstacles. When something  i~k«|í® work out  as planned,  
encourage  them to brainstorm  other  ways to approach  the problem  or to reach their  goal .
3. Let them know that negative  reactions  are okay when s®í« appropriate . Having a positive  attitude  
i~k«|í® mean burying  legitimate  feelings,  but  acknowledging  them, and then finding  a way to  
move on.
4. Teach constructive  reframing . If a child  declares «rkí« lousy at sports, suggest  that she simply  
needs more  practice  and that if excelling  at sports is important  to her, «rkízz eventually  master the 
necessary skills.
5. Encourage  positive  self-talk. Words  have power,  so offer  a few affirmations  they can repeat  until  
they become  second nature.

Please ensure that all items of clothing  
are clearly marked  with  your grszií« 
name and encourage  your child  to take 
responsibility  for  his/  her own 
belongings .  We have a lost  and  found  
located  in  the  cafeteria  where 
children  may search through  the lost 
items. Please have your child  check lost 
and found,  items are donated  to charity 
every quarter,  please ask at the front  
office .  Parents, please remind  your 
child  not  to take items that do  not  
belong  to them, if by chance an item 
does come home  that does not  belong  
to your child,  please return  it to the 
school .

https://www.browardschools.com/volunteers
https://www.browardschools.com/volunteers


Arrival / Dismissal
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Transportation Changes
Please note, that due to security reasons, changes to your grszií« transportation  status cannot  be 

delivered  via telephone . This is for the safety of  your child,  as we cannot  safely identify  callers via 

the telephone . Please help  us by sending  any  changes  with  your child  in  writing  to be delivered  

to the teacher the day before . Thank you for helping  us to get  our students  home  safely.

Arrival  
 For the safety of  our students, they should  not  arrive to school  prior  to 7:15 AM, as there  is NO  

supervision  available .  Breakfast is served each morning  beginning  at 7:15 AM until  7:50 

AM.  Students must arrive to the cafeteria  on time  in order  to have breakfast .  The first bell  rings at 

7:50 AM.  It is vital that all students  arrive to school  on time .

Drop off

Å For safety reasons cell phone use is prohibited.
Å Only the east parking area is to be used for drop off and pick up
Å Please pull all the way forward, in order to keep the line moving.
Å Remain inside your car.
Å Once all cars have stopped, please allow your child to exit the vehicle.
Å Students should exit from the passenger side of the vehicle.

Pick up
Å Please have your car tag displayed  EVERYDAY for faster service.
Å Pull all the way forward  before  allowing  your student  in the car.
Å Remain inside  your car.
Å Car line closes at 2:25 PM, after which you will  need  to go  inside  to pick  up your 

student,  identification  is required .  
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Car Line
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Kindergarten

First Grade

Second Grade

Third Grade

Fourth Grade

Pre -School
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The preschool   classes are learning   how technology  
changes our  lives. We are learning  how the size of 
groups  changes when we take objects  away. The 
letter  People from  A-Z are visiting  and we are 
reviewing  their  letters and sounds. Here is an activity 
you can try at home  to support  your grszií« learning  
at school . At meals, take turns telling  subtraction,  or 
take-away, stories with  your child . For example : ê7 
had three green  beans. I ate three . How many are 
zkp®Õë 

This month  in kindergarten,  we will  focus on 
weather  and season. In math, we are measuring  
attributes  such as length,  volume,  and weight . In 
science, we are learning  about  objects  in the sky 
and in social studies, we are learning  about  
economics  (identifying  helpers  in the 
community . Thank you for  an amazing school 
year!

It is that time  of the school  year that Our  Soaring Eagles are getting  
ready for the End of Year Assessments. In reading,  will  work  real 
hard this month  learning  to identify  and describe  the main story 
elements  (setting,  characters, and sequence  of events of a story). 
Our  students  will  also be writing  opinion  pieces and learning  about  
money  as a method  of exchanging  goods  and services in social 
studies. In math, they will  work on understanding  fractions by 
partitioning  shapes in halves and fourths,  and in science they will  be 
learning  to sort objects  by size, shape, color,  temperature,  and 
weight  & texture . Please continue  to have your child  read for at 
least 20 minutes  daily  and practice  reading  their  sight  words  every 
day. Remember ê/^qzk« Rise P~qk®rkªë First Graders!  Let us make 
the last month  of this school year a Super Success! From our 
Fabulous First Grade Team!

In ELA, we will  be learning,  reviewing,  and preparing  for the upcoming  
FAST assessment. In doing  so, we will  be focusing  on theme  and how 
themes develop,  text features and how they contribute  to the meaning  
of texts, and summarization . In addition,  we will  be focusing  on different  
text structures including  cause and effect, chronological  order,  and 
problem  and solution  and we will  be working  on comparing  and 
contrasting  accounts of the same event using primary  and secondary  
sources. In Math, we are in the final stretch and moving  into  our final  
Topic  which is all about  measurement . This final chapter  includes  time,  
length,  capacity, and mass.  We will  have plenty  of time  to review the 
older  concepts  to refresh their  minds  in preparation  for the FAST (PM 3). 
We are so proud  of all of the effort,  work, and dedication  the students 
have done . Thank you for supporting  us and your childs'  education . Now 
let's  rock this test!!!

Happy May Third  Grade Parents! We're  getting  
ready for  FAST PM3 here in 3rd grade . 
Reading FAST is scheduled  for  May 14th and 
Math FAST is scheduled  for  May 16th. Please 
continue  to practice  math facts with  your  
student . In science, we are learning  all about  
the Sun. In math, we are multiplying  multi -digit  
numbers . Let's have an amazing last month  of 
school!

Second graders  have been  busy practicing  for 
the ELA and Math FAST tests.  The ELA test is 
May 7 and the math test is May 9.  Please 
ensure your child  gets a good  night's  sleep and 
comes to school on time . Once teachers have 
results, they will  share the results with  you. Each 
student  must score a level 2 to be promoted .  
End-of-year conferences  are being  scheduled  
to keep you informed .  Thank you for your 
cooperation . 
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Art

P.E.

Media

Music

Fifth Grade
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Hello  parents!  The younger  grades  are 
practicing  their  fine motor  skills like tracing,  
cutting,  and gluing . They are then using those 
pieces to create a work  of art!  Our  Butterfly  
bulletin  board  is up!  The students  created  
butterflies  using crayons, markers, torn  paper,  
and paint . The butterflies  represent  the children  
that were lost in the Holocaust . I am hoping  they 
will  all continue  to create over the summer!!      
Creatively yours, Mrs. Hine

Our  May Newsletter  is here, and it's time  to gear  up for  the F.A.S.T test - a crucial step in 
determining  your child's  readiness for  middle  school. Our  teachers and staff have been 
working  hard to provide  the resources and support  your child  needs to succeed. We 
encourage  you to continue  to support  your child's  learning  at home  and ensure they get 
plenty  of rest, eat a healthy breakfast, and arrive at school on time . Remember,  YOU 
HAVE THE POWER TO PASS THE F.A.S.T.  The exciting  part  is we are doing  some testing  
pep  rallies to encourage  students . Shout out to the 5th Graders who have helped  write  
some chants and will  perform  in front  of their  classmates during  the testing  period . Do 
remember  to make motivational  posters  for  your child/  ren, for  display  in the classroom/  
hallways.  In addition,  a week of activities is planned  to celebrate  progress  and end-of-
year achievement . Moving  Up Ceremony  - A.M. June 6th - more  information  to follow . 
Currently,  in Reading/ELA, we are wrapping  up Unit 8 and will  soon begin  focusing  on 
Unit 9: The Economic  Development  of Cities, in which we explore  the question  "How do 
economic  changes impact  society?"   In Math, we are working  on Measurement,  students  
learn how to estimate  a measurement  of length,  weight,  or liquid .  And in Science, 
Mixtures  and Solutions. Students will  explore  different  mixtures  and how to separate 
them. As usual, keep updated  and look  out  for  letters  sent home,  notices posted  in 
individual  ®k^grkª«í ClassDojo, Clever messages, and or emails... As we soar together .

 

Greeting  Meadowbrook  students!  We have 
been  practicing  different  skills in P.E. class. We 
learned  the skill of  striking,  where the students  
hit  a wiffle  ball  off  of a traffic  cone with  a plastic 
bat. We also learned  the skill of  eye/hand  
coordination,  where the students  used plastic  
paddles  with  wiffleballs  and tried  to keep the 
ball  in the air without  the ball  touching  the 
ground . Remember  to always keep your body  
exercising  to stay physically fit!

In music class, 4-5th grade students have 
been writing and performing their songs 
in their small groups! 3rd Grade put on 2 
performances of the song "Kindness"!  
They have shown so much potential! After 
school, The Black Violin club has been 
playing very well and our students are 
getting ready for their big show!



Counseling 
Corner
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May is Mental Health Awareness Month, a time to raise awareness about mental 
health and the millions of people who are affected by mental illness.

Wrk®rkª s®í« ^iisg®s~|Ï ik§ªk««s~|Ï ^zg~r~zs«{Ï ®ª^¯{^ ~ª ~®rkª {k|®^z rk^z®r s««¯k«Ï 
Union First is available to help 24/7 via their site, www.unionfirst.net, or their 

confidential hotline, 855 -215-2023. Their team is prepared 24/7 to address your 
behavioral health needs and protect your job.

2-1-1 First Call for Help is another wonderful resource for families experiencing 
challenges. They can connect families with local agencies to support mental health 

needs, financial hardship, or emergency mental health support. Spanish language is 
available.

Family counseling is a great way for families to work through challenges and create a 
happier home. Family counseling is available for free for all families of Broward 

County Public School students. Call (975)321 -1590 to set of an appointment. Spanish 
language is available.

Students and families can access mindfulness practices and enjoy peaceful moments 
with mindfulness using the Inner Explorer application, located in Clever. See the 

difference that one minute of purposeful silence and mindfulness can make!











Meadowbrook Elementary 
Uniform Policy

Our Unified Dress Code Policy consists of the following:

Shirts:

Collared, polo - style shirts must be 
light blue, royal blue, navy blue, 

yellow/gold, or white.

Bottoms:

Docker - style 
pants/shorts/skorts/jumpers 

must be navy blue or khaki

Jeans/denim are PROHIBITED 
except for School Spirit Fridays 
worn with a school spirit shirt. 

Baggy pants, sagging pants, and 
cargo pants are PROHIBITED. 

Shoes / Hats:

Shoes must be closed toed.  Crocs are not permitted. 

Hats are allowed for P.E., weather conditions, religious and medical reasons.

Consequences for Uniform Violations

Violation 1: Warning letter

Violation 2: Contact home for a change of clothes

Violation 3: After School Detention

Thank you for working with your child to ensure they adhere to our uniform policy.

I have read the information regarding the MANDATORY UNIFORM POLICY at 
Meadowbrook Elementary.

IefUV_e§d DR^Vp yyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyy

Parent Signature: ___________________________________________________________________________



Meadowbrook Elementary 
SAC Meetings
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SAC Dates and Times
September 21, 2003

 2:20 PM
October 26, 2023

 4:00 PM
November 16, 2023

 5:30 PM
December 14, 2023

5:00 PM
January 25, 2024

 5:30 PM
February 15, 2024

 2:20 PM

March 7, 2024
 5:30 PM

April 18, 2024
 5:30 PM

May 1, 2024
 2:20 PM
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